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February 7, 2025 
 
Fire Marshal comments 
Parke Creek Landing 
PD-24-00001 
 
Jamey Ayling, Planning Manager 
 
This application was reviewed by Dan Young in the Fire Marshal's Office.  Dan can be reached at (509) 962-
7000 or e-mail at Dan.Young@co.Kittitas.wa.us. Where there are difficulties in meeting these conditions or if 
additional information is required, contact Dan in the Fire Marshal's office immediately. 
 
Building construction occurring subsequent to this application shall be in accordance with the provisions of the 
county's building and fire codes.  Additional specific requirements may be made at the time of building 
construction as a result of the permit review and approval process.   
 
Fire apparatus access is required for this application.  The roadways and maneuvering areas as indicated in 
the application do not adequately provide required fire apparatus access.  Provide fire apparatus access roads 
with an unobstructed width of not less than 20 feet, an unobstructed vertical clearance of not less than 13.5 
feet, with an all-weather driving surface and capable of supporting the imposed loads of fire apparatus. Access 
roads shall extend to within 150 feet of all portions of the facility and all portions of the exterior walls of the first 
story of the building.    
 
Approved fire apparatus turnarounds are required for this project.  The indicated provisions for turning around 
fire apparatus are not adequate.  Provide a turnaround meeting the requirements of the International Fire Code 
Appendix D. 
 
This application is sited in the designated high fire hazard Wildland - Urban Interface zone.  Additional setback, 
building construction, access, fire flow and addressing requirements will be applied at the time of building 
permit application.  All structures are required to be at least 30 feet from all property lines.   
 
No gate may be installed across a required fire department access road or driveway without first obtaining a 
permit from the fire marshal’s office.  Inspection and testing of the gate will be required.   
 
 
 
 
Dan Young 
Fire Marshal 
 
These comments are based on the information provided with the pre-application materials.  Any revision to the 
proposal may change the Fire Marshal comments.  
 


